
 

 

 

WELCOME BACK EVERYONE! 

Welcome back to all the children, staff, parents and carers and I hope that 

2019 is the best year it can be for our children and families.  

 

Friday 11th January 2019 
Spring Term 1 

 Week 1 

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance for this week is 93.9% 

The table below shows class attendance for this week.  

Congratulations to Narwhals Class—our Attendance 

Winners for this week. 

Golden Rules 

Our focus Golden Rule after the holidays will 
be: 

Kind and Sensible 
 

Learning Behaviours 

Our focus Learning Behaviour after the holi-
days will be: 

Being Resourceful 

Pegasus 93.0% Needs to improve 

Caterpillars 91.9% Needs to improve 

Narwhals 95.1% Good 

Dolphins 94.6% Needs to improve 

Parrots  94.7% Needs to improve 

As a reminder, attendance texts will be sent to parents 

next week informing you all of your child’s individual 

attendance. This for your information only. The 

school's attendance target is 97%. 

Please remember that any child below 90% is classed 

as a persistent absentee so their attendance will be 

monitored and parents may be invited to an 

attendance panel meeting or referred to the EWO. 

Governance at Hoyland Springwood 

At Hoyland Springwood we have 7 members of the 

governing body. We recently appointed a new Chair of 

Governors who is Mrs Barbara Arnold. If you ever want 

to speak to Mrs Arnold as a Governor, please contact 

the school. We currently have a vacancy for a Co-opted 

governor. This person cannot be a parent of a child in 

the school or a member of staff . A Co-opted governor 

is a person appointed by the governing body and who, 

in the opinion of the governing body, has the skills 

required to contribute to the effective governance and 

success of the school. 

If you know someone who may be interested in this 

role and can offer something to the school, please let 

Mrs Hunt know. 

 
There is a school INSET on Monday 25th February 

which is the day after the half term holidays. 
The school half term holiday is the week beginning 

Monday 18th February so we will break up on Friday 
15th February and the children will return on Tuesday 

26th February. 



 

 

Our Amazing Award Winners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to this week’s award winners.  The  children have proven that they can meet our Golden Rule, to 
Respect Others and Their Property and exercising their Perseverance learning muscle. Well done everyone!!   

Learning Heroes Smartie Pants 

Ted 

Lacey 

Flynn I 

Ethan J-P 

Grace 

Joshua 

Ellie M 

Aleksandra 

Tyler 

Lauren 

The ‘Always Children’ have been recognised in class and have been given a certificate, 100 dojos each and will also receive 

their reward next week. The children have also been informed that the winning House Team who earned the most dojo’s last 

term was the BLUE team! All the teams earned more that 6000 points showing just how hard they have all worked at keeping 

the Golden Rules last term. The leaders of the Blue team have been meeting with their team members this week to discuss 

the reward they want to have. Well done to all the children who have been involved! 

Upcoming Events 

The Spring Term calendar is currently being produced and will be available with the newsletter next week. The 

Spring Term Reading Challenge has been launched and the children are aware of what they have to do to achieve 

the challenge. Please can all parents support by reading as often as possible with their children at home. 

Swap Shop 

If ever you are needing any uniform, please come and check the swap shop in the main reception area. The idea here is that 

you bring an item that is still of good quality but not needed due to the size and swap it for something more suitable. If you 

don't have a anything to swap, you could offer a small donation. We are currently looking to replenish our swap shop stock. If 

you have any uniform (polo shirts particularly but no jumpers please) that is of quality but not currently needed, as they have 

had new over the holiday, and you are happy for us to make use of it, we would appreciate any donations. 


